
 

 

February 16, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Joe McLeland, Chairperson 
House Committee on General Government Budget 
Statehouse, Room 458-W 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Representative McLeland: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2262 by Representative Arpke, et al. 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2262 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 HB 2262 would authorize the Secretary of Administration to convey, without 
consideration, the Hiram Price Dillon House to a not-for-profit corporation established to 
support, coordinate, foster, and develop the arts and their practice within the State of Kansas.  
The deed of conveyance would contain provisions requiring that the house be used as the 
headquarters for the not-for-profit corporation, that the members of the Legislature be allowed to 
use the house free of charge, and that the corporation keep the house in good repair and be 
responsible for all expenses related to keeping the house in good repair.  If these requirements 
are not adhered to, the house would revert back to the state.  The law would take effect upon its 
publication in the Kansas Register. 
 
 According to the State Historical Society and the Department of Administration, passage 
of HB 2262 would have no effect on the state budget. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Pat Higgins, Administration  
 Debbie White, Historical Society  


